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Members Present:, Lois Bach, Pam Sisneros, Ryan Altman, Dave McPheeters, Ed Badrak, Russ Vuich, Doug Generoli, Tony Carrillo, Phil Linssen, Jocelyn Brierton

Excused: Mikey Knab, Michael Rammelsberg
Absent: n/a
Staff:  Judy Elliot, Scott Kessler, Bethany Yarbrough
Guests: Greg Gohde, Classic Bows; Katherine Fortner, Susan Davis’ office; Martin Chevalier, Property Owner; Gary Weber, MCPD; Dion Akers, council district 3, Marti Emerald, council member

A.  Call to order: 8:05 a.m.  Call to order by President Ed Badrak      

B.  Introductions:                                                                                                                                                             

C.  Guest Speakers

1. Marti Emerald: Marti introduced herself and said that she will be getting her staff together and making regular visits to our board meetings and our avenue. She explained the boundaries of the new 9th district: north is Interstate 8, west of La Mesa, College and Rolando, all of City Heights, Mount Hope, Mountain View, and Southcrest and down to the National City border. 60 languages are spoken in the new district. Safe street lights project: solar lights will be installed as needed. A 6 month study with these new lights proved  crime rates dropped 50%.

2. Mayor’s Office: n/a
3.  San Diego Police Department: n/a 

4. Council District 3: Dion Akers reported that some drainage problems have been addressed at Adams and Idaho (outside of Twiggs). 
5. 53rd Congressional District, CA: Katherine Fortner  reported that Susan Davis was in town in June and will be here during much of July. She held a number of events: a grants workshop, a home buyer workshop, toured the new center downtown that provides office space and mentoring for small start-up businesses. Health Care Reform was upheld. 

6. Business Improvement District Council: Judy Ellio[image: image1]t reported that the last meeting was on Thursday and the BID council has a new contract for computerized mapping. All of the BIDs will be mapped.

D. Action Items: 

1. Approval of June, 2012 Minutes: M/S/P  Bach/Generoli  10 members present, 9 yes  

3. Approval of May 2012 Financial Reports: M/S/P  Generoli/Linssen  10 members present, 9 yes
E.  Committee Reports
1. Executive Committee: Ed Badrak reported that we are working on an annual business plan and he will be talking to each committee chair. We need to get our timelines established so there are no surprises. 

2. Promotions Committee: Lois Bach reported that we are working on our events calendar and choosing the date for the December Holiday on the Avenue. To eliminate conflicts with other events located close to Adams Avenue, we decided to choose a Sunday afternoon in December to end around 6pm. We will discuss it more thoroughly during next week’s Promotions Committee meeting. Mikey is heading up an informal ad hoc restaurant committee to advice staff and the board about issues that are of importance to restaurants on the avenue. They will communicate via Facebook or e-mail. Our mixer is next Tuesday night at House of Imago from 6-8 pm. Taste: A number of volunteers helped with the event, a prize drawing which aided us to collect e-mail addresses. We also surveyed where people heard about us. We will buy hard signs that slip into the side of the trolleys and generic enough to mark the Old Town Trolleys as the event shuttle but without an event name or year attached for reuse. Street Fair: Sept. 29 and 30th. We’ll have up to 300 booths. Steve Kader is booking the talent and we will have a listening committee meeting within the next week or so. Feedback for Taste: Staff did a great job, video was shot to be edited and posted on our webpage. Lots of good, positive comments were made by the attendees. 

3. Business Planning & Development: Tony Carrillo reported that Darlene Love from Kensington asked about the lighting of the Christmas tree in Kensington. Tony is also concerned about the unlevel sidewalks on Adams Ave.                                                                                                                        

4. 4. Finance Committee:  Doug Generoli reported that we are entering our cash flow season. We also concentrated on the BIDs in general and specifically the proposal from the BID council to redraft the contract that we have with the city. Our weak link is the MAD. Looks like we don’t have enough cash flow in our MAD funds. We set a special meeting for Monday, July 9th to discuss the changes that the BID council wants to make to the city contract.  Need to decide whether we need to raise the assessments of our MAD with a cost of living adjustment.                    

5. Staff Report: Judy Elliot reported that Taste took up a lot of the month for staff. Trash can problems were worked out with Southbay foundry. Database updating was performed to insure that businesses on record are still actually on the avenue. There was also an inventory on the avenue of trees, street lights, trash cans, and banners inventory. 

6.  New Business: Ad hoc design meeting will discuss murals on the avenue. City still has a 50% mural rebate.

7.  Announcements/Public Comment: n/a
8. Adjournment to closed session: M/S/P  Linssen/Altman 10 members present, 9 yes
Respectfully submitted

Lois Bach, Secretary
Adams Avenue Business Association
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